York Area Radio Control Club Minutes April 4, 2017



Secretary Report: Will be read at May Meeting.

Financial:

Adam Barefoot reported that the current balance of the club is \$1,131.11. We received \$45 in donations and \$140 in dues. Concession Stand fund is at \$307.88.

Mowing contract signed with Bright View Landscaping. Club members asked how often will the field be mowed, which day it will be mowed and when mowing will start. Ryan Heindel explained that mowing will be once a week and will start within the next two weeks, and that he set up a schedule with Bright View.

Field Report:

York Excavating is coming next week to roll the field.

It was put out to the members as to what to do with the two mowers in the shed that aren't in the best of shape, and it was suggested by Tim Barefoot that we clean them up and sell them as is on Craigs List and Facebook. Shane Smith volunteered to sell the Mowers and Tom Anderson volunteered to clean them up. The club members voted and it was unanimously passed that the mowers should be cleaned up and sold as is.

Field Expansion:

Ryan Heindel proposed the field expansion be put on hold because it was expressed to him by a few members that they felt uncomfortable increasing the amount to the Mussers to \$1,500 because the club may run into problems shouldering the burden. Ryan expressed that if a new president were voted in on the position that the club wants to return to a club that just flies, without all the revenue generating events, that he could see that these people would be correct. An idea was proposed by Ryan to tie the success of the events to additional revenue to the Mussers by giving them a share of the Concession Stand Revenues, such as 25%. In this way, we could propose a small increase to the Mussers, with a potential annual payout to the Mussers of the \$1,500 we discussed earlier. The agreement was reached that we would look at our financial situation in June, when our next payment is due, and then and there proposing a small increase at that time based on if the club can shoulder that increase. It was also brought forward by Bill Whale that the club is actually paying the Mussers in arrears, that our June payment, according to Helen Musser, is for January through June of this year and not for June through December as everyone is thinking it is. It was asked by Bill Landis and Tom Duffy as to how we are certain of the accuracy of what Helen Musser has written in her books and did we actually see her books. Bill Whale explained that he actually saw Helen Mussers books and they clearly state the time intervals for each payment and that the books coincide with what she is telling us. It was then asked what our books say. It was then explained by Adam Barefoot, Bill Whale

York Area Radio Control Club Minutes April 4, 2017 Page 2 of 2

and Dave Shepp, all of whom reviewed the books in January of 2017, that there was no accurate accounting on the club's part prior to Ryan Heindel taking over as President on January 1, 2017. It was then asked by all the members if the club is now engaging in generally accepted accounting practices and Ryan Heindel had to explain that we are presently not using the Accounting Ledger previously voted on and purchased by Adam Barefoot. Adam Held up the accounting ledger and it was empty. It was then proposed that journal entries be done for each separate piece of income and each separate receipt, that the ledger clearly state the source of each item of income and each expense and that only expenses with receipts be reimbursed unless it is voted on by the club, such as the cash purchase for the flag pole, which didn't have a receipt, but whose purchase was witnessed by Ryan Heindel, and whose reimbursement was voted on by the club members. Tom Duffy, Tim Barefoot, Bill Whale and Dave Shepp requested that the books from this point on be kept according to generally accepted accounting principles and that the ledger, fully filled out and current, and be available at every meeting for every member to review. The members unanimously voted that this be done. It was then put forth by all the members that Ryan Heindel request the resignation of Jodi Fink within the next few days. Ryan agreed to do so.

Float Fly:

The Blue and Gray scheduled a major event for our float fly dates, previously set, of June 10th and 11th. The club members voted to change the date of our float fly to gain maximum attendance for our event. Ryan Heindel said he would do so this next week.

Field Maintenance Day: Fun Fly Day: Members voted to may Good Friday, April 14th, a field maintenance day and to make the following day a fun fly day.

Thanks Rod:

Rod Turner generously donated his time and funds to fix up a slew of planes donated to the club and put in our utility shed. He then took them to the Lebanon Swap Meet and raised \$115 for the club, which he donated this meeting.

Donations:

There were \$51 in donations this month, Bill Whale giving the largest donation.